
 
 

Creswell RC Flyers 
 

Meeting Minutes 
Date: 12/8/17 

 
Meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m. by President John Risbrough. 13 members and 
many spouses and family were in attendance for the annual Christmas Holiday Party. 

Reading of last month’s meeting minutes: 

Rod Madison read the November minutes. A motion was made, and the minutes were 
approved. 

Treasury Report: 

Treasury report was read by Rod Madison including beginning and ending balances. 

Beginning Balance was $4,006.98 
Income: No income booked for the month of November 
Expenses: 
Trump Hobbies $200.00, Toilet $45.75, EPUD $30.00, Field rent $500.00 
Total expenses = $775.75 
Ending Balance = $3,231.23 

Old business: John brought up the status of the electrical feed to the field hanger. He 
plans to conduct a rewiring when weather improves. There was general discussion 
regarding the conditions at the field. Because of all the field work completed by club 
members, the issue of standing water has significantly improved this season. Thanks 
everyone! 

The issue of either repairing or replacing the club tables was discussed. Gary 
volunteered to replace a table top with % inch plywood to see what a repair would 
entail. Others suggested purchasing new tables and that several places had sales going 
on. Eight-foot tables are the preferred length and sturdiness is important as well. 

 

Action: John will check out prices at Jerry’s and let us know if purchasing new 
makes sense. 

New business: Rod shared that the club sent flowers to Barbara (Spence’s wife) as a 
gesture of kindness and compassion due to her illness. Rod read a nice “thank you” 
card from Barbara to the club thanking us for our thoughtfulness. Please keep Spence 
and Barbara in our thoughts and prayers. 

It’s that time of year!! Time to renew your club membership if you haven’t already. 



Checks can be made out to Creswell RC Flyers and given to John, Rod or Tim. 

Safety: There were no safety Issues raised or discussed. 

Miscellaneous: The business portion of the meeting was concluded, and the festivities 
began. In addition to feasting on yummy pizza, the club members and their family 
participated in a Whit Elephant gift exchange. What a hoot it was! Many thanks to 
Stephanie for coordinating and emceeing the event. There where a wide variety of gifts 
ranging from RC plane parts to Justin Bieber posters (Lucky dog John Risbrough took 
that poster home for his hanger!). After all the gift exchanges, swaps and down-right 
thievery was over, the evening finished with a raffle. There were two gift certificates to 
Sam Bonds from Harvey & Price (thank you H&P) and a Ready-To-Fly Cub from 
Trump’s Hobbies (thank you Trumps). 

Tim was the winner of the gift certificates 

Sam was the big winner of the night and took home the cub! Congratulations Sam! 

Thank you all for a great year of flying and fellowship. Now onto 2018 and another great 
season. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Tim Herrmann, Secretary 
 


